
From the President (who doesnôt have her act togetheré..) 

Happy Spring!  Although sometimes it feels like winteréé Birds. Flowers. Sunshine.  The 

horrific urge to organize, clean out and purge. 

This is the time of year I find myself up in my sewing space, looking at stacks of misfiled fab-

rics, piles of ñIômô not sure what,ò and the dreaded box of ñtops to be quilted (TBQ).ò  Toss in 

the new stack of ñcomfort quilts to be quiltedò by the long arm volunteers and the room is pret-

ty filled up.   It is pretty discouraging and I find myself wandering around overwhelmed, unable 

to sew ñuntil I get things picked up.ò  Apparently, there is a limit to how much clutter I can han-

dle. 

Solution:  I set my phone timer for 20 minutes and clean up whatever I can.  When the buzzer 

goes off, I stop, find something that gives me joy and start sewing, never mind the rest of it.  

On other days, I allow myself 30 minutes to put away fabric, sort through scraps, cut up 

charms and strips and plow through the disaster on my table.  Bzzzz. I walk away. 

So the moral of the story is to take small steps.  Whether it is clean-up project, a new pattern, 

a quilt that you REALLY have fallen OUT of love with or something else, set the time for 15-20 

minutes and just get started.  You know you get to quit when the bell rings and not feel guilty.  

Enough of those little steps and voila!  Itôs done.  You might even be at the point where you 

want to keep going!  Yippee! 

Maybe one day I will empty the ñTBQò Box.  Nahééé 

Kim Vogel , President 

           Next Meeting - May 19, 2018 

Registration:  9:30 am      Meeting:  10:00  to 12:00 noon 

Where:         Hegewald Center 

   710 SW Rock Creek Dr., Stevenson, WA 

Presenter:   Katie Paaso 

Program:   Buttons and Embellishments on Quilts 
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Quilting Along the River  
Columbia River Gorge Quiltersõ Guild 

Presidentõs Message: 

Dates to Remember: 
¶ May 8 :  Board Mtg.* 

¶ May 14:  Sit & Sew* 

¶ May 19:  Guild Mtg. 

*Meetings are monthly 

See Page 6 for information 

PO Box 965 
Hood River, OR  97031 
 

http://gorgequiltersguild.org 
 

May 2018 
Volume 12, Issue 2 

Katie inherited her auntôs antique button collection and started making button quilts as a way to 
display the beautiful buttons.  Katie believes buttons should be seen or worn, but never shut up 
in a button box or in a metal can.  In the process of making her button quilts, she has learned a 
lot more about buttons and has had to purchase many more to complete some of her button 
projects.   She always says, ñMy quilts arenôt finished until the buttons are sewn on.ò  
 

Afternoon Workshop:  1-4 p.m.     Whatõs in Your Button Box? 

After lunch, Katie would love to meet individually with guild members and evaluate their own button col-
lections.  Bring your box, jar, bag or special container and meet with Katie to discover what treasures 
you own!  
 

Comfort Quilt Jelly Roll Race 

The materials list and other information for this event is on the website at http://
www.gorgequiltersguild.org/events.html.   
 
Contact Kim with questions on the Jelly Roll Race at mzvogo@gmail.com 
Contact Tammy/Frank Toda with questions about Katie Paasoôs lecture at franktoda@aol.com 
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August 18, 2018 Guild Meeting 
Nancy Chong 

Lecture: Hawaiian Quilts 
Workshop: Celtic Knot Applique 
Location:   Grace Baptist Church, White Salmon 

If you are signing up for Nancyôs workshop she wants 
you to make a color choice for the kit she provides. 
Contact Todas for more information. 

Tammy & Frank Toda, Co - Vice Presidents  

509-767-1617, franktoda@aol.com 

May Meeting Refreshments 
Our membership has been divided into 4 sections, 
one section for each meeting in the year. If your last 
name begins with ñD-Kò  this is your turn to help. 
Please bring snacksðsweet, savory or even 
healthyðto go with our morning coffee. 
Thanks,            

Susan & Julie Proffitt, Susan Conley  

Refreshment Hostesses 

Name Tags 
Reminder:  Quilted name tags that YOU have 
made are required to be eligible for door prizes.  
Create your own design or use the pattern 
found on our website. 

2018 Retreat Wrap-Up 

We turned lemons into lemonade and had a great time at this year's retreat! We arrived to find the power out in our 
usual lodge, so we had to move to the dormitory-style lodge usually occupied by three dozen kids! Several ladies 

opted to move over to the staff quarters, while 19 of us (including our brave co-V.P. 
Frank Toda) stayed in the lodge and shared 4 toilets and 2 showers. After the initial 
shock (and figuring out a sign so we didn't surprise Frank in the shower, or vice 
versa!), we settled in and had a ball.  

The main quilting room was larger, giving us a bit more room. Frank Toda pieced 
his first quilt top; Tammy Toda invented the telephone; Nancy Seltzer was dubbed 
"The Uniquilter"; the Mystery Quilts were wonderful; and a good time was had by 
all! Our next retreat is closer to home, with room for 10 more quilters (we can ac-
commodate up to 40 this time), so think about coming with us!  Your "Retreat 
Moms,"  

Tomme Fent:  tommequilts@gmail.com or 503-674-4464 
Nina Gilliland:   okquiltluvr@gmail.com or 503-912-1060 

Need a Membership List?  
As this list updates quarterly your board decided printing 
these out and then printing out corrections was not cost-
effective as well as potentially confusing as bits of paper 
collected.  A current list of our membersô names, ad-
dresses, phone numbers and emails is available upon 
request to members only!  This list will be sent to you by 
email. 

Contact Mary  at :  toots@gorge.net, 509 -395-2780  

Mary Calahan, Membership Chairman  

WE NEED YOUR HELP at Blossom Fest 

Help with set-up - Friday, April 20 
Help greet visitors - Sat. or Sun., April 21-22 
Help with take-down - Sunday, April 22 

Contact Jean Stone to sign up:  
email beanie@hoodriverelectric.net  

or call 541-490-1901 
Facebook Page  

Marbe has been keeping our FB page up to 
date on the many activities our guild is involved 
in.  Go take a look, ñlike itò and tell your 

friendsðall of them!  Then check back weekly for the lat-
est information and updatesðdates, locations and pho-
tos. 

If you ñlike itò youôll receive notices when Marbe updates 
the page.  (I didnôt know that either.) 

If you have your own FB page let Marbe know.  She can 
like it to our FB page if youôd like. 

If you have a photo or news to contribute, send it to 

Marbe Cook, marbeboer@gmail.com  

Membership Gift  
Certificates 
Have you been trying to get your sister 
to come to guild activities with you?  
Give her a membership for her birth-
day.  What about that neighbor that 
keeps procrastinating?  Give her a gift 

certificate.  $25 for four meetingsðfour interesting and 
informative lecturesðis the best deal around.  Easy for 
you, good for her! 

Ask when you sign in. Your sister/neighbor/mom will love 
you and your guild will thank you. 

Gini Chapmanõs Mystery Quilt 

mailto:tommequilts@gmail.com
tel:(503)%20674-4464
mailto:okquiltluvr@gmail.com
tel:(503)%20912-1060
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CRGQG Exhibits  
 

SEE IT NOW  
March-April 2018 - Latimer Quilt and Textile Mu-
seum, Tillamook, Oregon. The Long, Lean & 
Mean Challenge Quilts and an exhibit of art quilts 
created by Beyond the Block will be on display for 
museum visitors. Thereôs still time to see over 90 of 
our quilts on display in the museum Gallery NOW 
through April 29th. 
 
SEE IT NOW - Hood River Hospital - Quilts from 
Guatemala bring electrifying color to the art gallery 
hallway at Providence Hospital - on display NOW 
through June. 
 
CALL FOR QUILTS 
April 21-22 - Blossomfest Quilt Show, Hood River 
Fairgrounds  We are partnering with ETC for the 
quilt show at BlossomFest. This display gets lots of 
attention from the general public and WE NEED 
YOUR QUILTS to create a memorable show!  
NO COST TO ENTER, NO SLEEVE REQUIRED, 
just make sure your quilt is labeled somewhere with 
your name. 
PRINT AN ENTRY FORM from ETCôs website or 
the Quilt Show page of our website. Pin a completed 
form to each of your quilt entries. 
DROP OFF QUILTS AT ETC by Thursday, April 19 
 

Kathleen Roulet ,  

509-427-4224, karoulet@yahoo.com 

Beyond the Block Art Quilt Group 

Beyond the Block, Art Quilters of the Gorge is Five 
Years Old! We recently celebrated our growth as a 
group and as individual artists.  We were also cele-
brating the completion and submission of 20 
"Impressions of the Gorge" art quilts to the Clark 
County Quilt Guild Show in Vancouver, WA. Our 
work was very well received and Kathleen is work-
ing on more exhibits around the region. 

Guild members are always welcome to come check 
us out!  But beware! We've got some big ideas 
brewing..... . Our next meeting will be after the Sit 
and Sew on Monday, May 14th at the HRFS. 
(Please note this is one week earlier than usual due 
to the HRFS not being available on the 
3rd Monday.)  

We want everyone to know that we appreciate the 
support we receive from the Board and all the 
CRGQG members. We wouldn't exist without you! 

 

For more information contact Kay Skov 
kkskov@gmail.com  

òMy Row by Rowó Challenge 

NOW DUE AT MAY MEETING!!!  
Itôs not too late to participate.  Thereôs still time to 
sew up your fabulous idea and get it ready. 

Parameters: 

˅26òx26ò finished size 
˅A minimum of 3 rows in any direction,  
 not counting borders 

 Linda Cope  

lindacope24@embarqmail.com, 509-427-4922 

Hood River Sit and Sew  
Come join the Sit & Sew.  It's a great way to get involved.  
Ask questions, get help with a problem, meet other mem-
bers and get in a day of uninterrupted sewing.  The Hood 
River Fire Station meeting room is a great space.  Every-
one is welcome. 
Location:  Hood River Fire Hall 
Dates:   May 14ða change to the second Monday 
 June 18ðback to the third Monday 
 July 16ðregular third Monday 

Elizabeth Garber,  

elizgarber@aol.com, 541-387-2950 

Quilt Show Update 

Gorge Quilt Show  
October 19-20, 2018 
Hood River Armory  

 

START TODAY!! 
Work on your entries. Whether you finish up a 
UFO or complete a brand new project, 
weôre looking forward to seeing your quilts 
hanging in our October show!  

 
Make items to sell in the Boutique - Pick up 
extra cash selling your hand-made items 
in our show Boutique.  

 
Downsize, De-Stash, Clean-Up - Donate  
   everything quilt-related to our annual 
Quilterôs Market - fabric, books, maga-
zines, tools, threadéyou name it!  
   Pat Gayman opens her garage in June. Con-
tact Pat to let her know youôre coming:  email 

ǇŀǘǊƛŎƛŀŀƎŀȅƳŀƴϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ or call 503-957-
0054 

Kathleen Roulet, Quilt Show Chairman  

karoulet@yahoo.com, 509 - 427 - 4224  

If your paperback quilting book wonôt stay 
open as you work, take it to the local copy 
shop.  For a few dollars theyôll replace the 
binding with a spiral binding so the book 
will lie flat when open. 

mailto:patriciaagayman@gmail.com
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Profit and Loss Statement  

Jan. 1 -Mar. 18, 2018  

Comfort Quilts 
Hope this rainy weather has prompted you to work 
on a comfort quilt.  We could use more Hospice 
quilts.  If top is 44" that will allow for quilting and 
trimming up--men and women.  Kids and laps are 
always needed and now we need to focus on getting 
camp quilts finished up.  Twin size--72x90 or so , 
more men than women.  We made a great quilt at 
retreat and hope to have at least the top done to 
show at the meeting.  If you want to contribute some 
blocks for camp quilts, let's do manly colored 9 
patches or any other pattern to finish at 12"  (12 1/2" 
unfinished.)  Thanks for all you do  to comfort some-
one who needs it.  Thanks to Pat Gayman--ten quilts 
turned in!!     

  Kathy Anderson, Chair, 509-493-3981.  

     Jan - Mar 18 

  Income  

   Comfort Quilt Fund 51.00 

   Interest Earned 6.09 

   Membership Dues 1,325.00 

   Pins Income 10.00 

   Workshop/ Teacher Fees 330.50 

   Quilt Show Income  

    QS Vendor Booth Fees 150.00 

    Quilt Show Income - Other 10.00 

   Total Quilt Show Income 160.00 

   Retreat Income 3,125.00 

  Total Income 5,007.59 

 Gross Profit 5,007.59 

  Expense  

   Comfort Quilt Supplies 30.54 

   Corporation Fees 70.00 

   Memberships 55.00 

   Mtg Lecture Fees 450.00 

   Mtg Prizes/Contests 144.20 

   Mtg Site Expense 286.17 

   Teaching Fees 300.00 

   Mtg Travel,Meals,Lodging 342.02 

   Postage and Delivery 10.00 

   Quilt Show Expense  

    Insurance 50.00 

    QS Award Ribbons 438.24 

   Total Quilt Show Expense 488.24 

   Rent  

    Storage 210.00 

   Total Rent 210.00 

   Retreat Expense 6,292.83 

   Supplies and Materials 88.09 

  Total Expense 8,767.09 

Net Loss  -3,759.50 

Claudia Noldge, Treasurer  

Other Mid-Columbia Quilting Groups 
Spirit Of Grace Quilters  
1st and 3rd Wednesdays 

Spirit of Grace Church in HR  9-12 .  

Frank Toda demonstrates free- 
form piecing. 

JoAnn Olney 

The phones beside the 
ironing boards rang day 
and night . . .  

RETREAT 2018 

To Pin or Not to Pinñthat is the Question! 

Some quilters never pin, others always pin.  Lots of styles are 

available.  Glass head pins will not melt under an iron.  Flower 

head pins lie flatter but will melt.  ñFineò pins do not distort or 

leave holes in the fabric.  What to choose??? 

Tammy and Frank Toda in 
matching jammies and bunny 
slippers! 

Vickie Van Koten completes another masterpiece. 

tel:509-493-3981
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Please support our newsletter sponsors:  

Quilting Along the River 

As you take clas-

ses where you 

make only one or 

two blocks, take 

the same selec-

tion of 5-10 fab-

rics to each 

event.  After a few years you 

will have a selection of 

blocks that will match and 

can be made into a quilt! 

Fernando Rodriguez 
Owner 
 

Email:  fasttracksewandvac@gmail.com 

FAST TRACK SEW AND VAC 
Sewing Machine and  
Vacuum Repair 
 

Phone:  (541) 236-5359 

Hood River, OR  97031 

Facebook.com/FastTrackSewAndVac 

For Sale 
A fabulous Singer Featherweight!  

May be a 1935 model.  It comes with 
the original black case, the instruc-
tion book and a history of TLC. 

  $300 to a good home. 
 

Contact Jeanine Moser, 541-490-
2688, gamoser@gorge.net 

CRGQG Board Officers 
 

President: 
Kim Vogel   

541-490-7181 
mzvogo@gmail.com 

 

Co-Vice Presidents: 
Tammy and Frank Toda 

509-767-1617 

franktoda@aol.com 
 

Secretary: 
Gini Bright   

509-395-2806 

twobright@outlook.com 
 

Treasurer: 
Claudia Noldge 

509-493-3767 

noldge@gmail.com 
 

Newsletter:  
Gayle Jacobson 

541-296-6268 

gayle97058@gmail.com 
 

Chair people and other contacts: 
 

Quilt Show,  Marketing and  

Publicity Chair: 

Kathleen Roulet   

509-427-4224 
karoulet@yahoo.com 
 

Membership Chair: 

Mary Calahan   

509-395-2780 

toots@gorge.net 
 

Art Quilt Group: 
Kay Skov 
541-340-5780 
kkskov@gmail.com 
 

Sit and Sew 
Elizabeth Garber 
541-387-2950 
elizgarber@aol.com 
 

Retreat Chairs: 

Tomme Fent 

503-674-4464 

tommequilts@gmail.com 

Nina Gilliland 

405-473-5838 

okquiltluvr@gmail.com 
 

Challenge Chair: 

Linda Cope 
509-427-4922 
lindacope24@embarqmail.com 
 

Comfort Quilt Chair: 

Kathy Anderson 

509-493-3981 

jvaland@gorge.net 
 

Correspondence Secretary: 
Linda Jones 
541-296-4900 
jljones@gorge.net 

 

 

For Sale 
A Janome, Model DC2007LE.  A lightweight 
16# machine, great for carrying to class.  
Includes a roller case, the instruction book 
and one of those cool sewing tables with 
itõs own gray case.  Purchased in 2007 for 

$400 from HR Sew & 
Vac. 

Now only $200  

Contact Jeanine Moser, 
541-490-2688, gamos-

er@gorge.net 

tel:541-490-7181

